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Important Dates for April  
 

April 1, Easter Sunday Events 

April 7, SaturdayðMale Call at 8:00 AM 

April 9, MondayðFinance Committee at 6:00 PM 

April 12, ThursdayðMembership Committee at 2:00 PM 

April 15, Sundayð3rd Sunday Potluck Lunch at 11:45 AM 

April 17, TuesdayðEducation Committee at 6:00 PM 

April 19, ThursdayðChurch Board Meeting 

 

April is Child Abuse Prevention Month...(See some of the data on child abuse in America in this newsletter)  
 

Here are some statistics for our state of Texasé In 2017 in Texas: 

¶ 172 children died from child abuse or neglect. 

¶ There were 63,657 confirmed victims of child abuse or neglect. 

¶ Almost every 8 minutes, a child became a victim of abuse or neglect. 

¶ 60% of child abuse or neglect victims were 6 years old or younger. 

¶ 19,782 children were removed from home due to abuse or neglect. Thatôs 54 children 

entering the foster care system each day. 

¶ A total of 50,293 children were in the child protection system. 

¶ 10,424 CASA volunteers advocated for 29,747 children in care in FY 2017 ï this still 

leaves too many children without a dedicated volunteer to speak up for their needs 
while in care. 

 

Here is the clear teaching of Jesus and his disciples regarding children: 
 

People were bringing little children to Jesus for him to place his hands on them, but the disciples rebuked them. When Jesus saw this, he was 
indignant. He said to them, ñLet the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs to such as these. Truly I tell 
you, anyone who will not receive the kingdom of God like a little child will never enter it.ò And he took the children in his arms, placed his hands on 
them and blessed them.  (Mark 10:13-16 NIV) 
 

And, fathers, do not provoke your children to anger, but bring them up in the discipline and instruction of the Lord.    (Ephesians 6:4) 
 

One of the identifying marks of civilization is the way children are regarded and treated. They are not possessions. They are gifts to be cherished, 
nourished, and protected. All children are Godôs children, including ourselves. While it may seem inconceivable to many of us that anyone would 
neglect or hurt a child, it is unfortunately true that too many of our children are suffering at the hands of their own family.  
 

What can we do? Here are a few suggestions: 
 

1. Love our own children as the gifts from God they are. Love them and treat them as ourselves. 
2. Love the children around us. As the proverb accurately says, òit takes a village to raise a childó. 
3. Support our teachers who guide the growth and development of our children. Thank them and help them. In our church 

we have chosen to sponsor Mendez Elementary school as a church. See how you can give them your support. Let Karen 
McGowan know of your interest. 

4. Support Hays Caldwell Womenõs Center and ask Marla Johnson how you can help. 
5. Support CASA and other organizations that advocate for children. 
6. Report any cases of child abuse that you encounter. 

 

We are in a spiritual battle against evil in all its manifestations. We are called to be peacemakers. Let us stand up for our children however we can. 
Our children are the victims. We cannot be silent.  



  

 

 

3rd Sunday 
Potluck Lunch 

 

Sunday, April 15 

 
Join us for our monthly potluck lunch and bring your favorite dish! 
There are no assigned categories.  Just bring whatever dish you 

would like to share - 

§ Meat / Casserole 
§ Vegetable 
§ Bread 
§ Fruit or Salad 
§ Dessert. 

 

CALLING ALL RINGERS!! 
 

Your Chancel Ringers need YOU! 
 

Come ring with us! Rehearsals 
begin on Wednesday, April 18 at 
5:45 PM (until 6:45), in the Bell 
Room. 

 

For more information contact Janey Hall at Janey@fcc-sm.org 
or see her after worship. 

 

CALLING ALL SINGERS! 
 
If you like to sing praises ~ and who 
doesn't? ~ come sing with the Chancel 

Choir!! We rehearse on Wednesday evenings at 7 PM (until 
8:15).  We have a great time and learn lovely music (You've 

heard it)! 
 

Come join us, won't you?  We're currently taking a little break 
right now, but will resume on 
Wednesday, April 18th.  Do you 
have questions?  Feel free to write 

Janey at: janey@fcc.org. 

Show Your Support for  
Child Abuse Prevention Month  

 
Our Youth Summer Mission trip will 
be in Lexington, Kentucky this    
summer. FCC youth who have   
completed 9th ï 12th grades are   
eligible to go with us.  

 

Let us know if you can join us. Cost is $275 per person, with a 
$100 deposit by April 15.  
 

Dates: Monday, June 25, 2018 to Friday, June 29, 2018. 
 

What we will do: Physical Work and Relational Ministry. 
Did you say FUN? Thatôs right!  Plan on working hard and then 
playing hard! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Itôs time to register for Camp Gonzo!  
 
Let us know in the church office if you have some 
campers. Here are the dates for camp this summer: 

 

CYF Camp 
June 10-16, 2018 

Eighters Camp 
June 17-23, 2018 

Beginners/Junior Camp 
June 26-30, 2018 

Chi Rho Camp 
July 22-28, 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CHILD ABUSE IN AMERICA 

American children are suffering from a hidden epidemic of child abuse 
and neglect. National child abuse estimates are well known for being 
under-reported. The latest 2015 Child Maltreatment Report from The 
Childrenôs Bureau was published in January 2017. The report shows an 
increase in child abuse referrals from 3.6 million to 4 million. The number 
of children involved subsequently increased to 7.2 million from 6.6 million. 
The report also indicates an increase in child deaths from abuse and 
neglect to 1,670 in 2015, up from 1,580 in 2014. Some reports estimate 
child abuse fatalities at 1,740 or even higher. 
 

The United States has one of the worst records among industrialized 
nations ï losing on average almost five (5) children every day to child 
abuse and neglect.  

mailto:janey@fcc.org
https://americanspcc.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/03/2015-Child-Maltreatment.pdf


  

 

Notes to the Congregation 

wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ {ǇǊƛƴƎ /ƭŀǎǎŜǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜƎǳƴΗΗ  

New Classes will meet April 8-May 27. 
 

Forms are available in your current Sunday School 
class and on the Education Table in the Narthex.  
 

¶ Acknowledging God: studies in Old and New Testaments, taught 

by Linda Vetters. This class utilizes David C. Cook literature and 
has a Bible study, discussion format. The class meets in the Parlor. 

 

¶ The Disciples of Christ: Who We Are and What We Believe, 

taught by Rev. Cari Fowler. We will explore our denominational  
history, beliefs, ministries, outreach through video and discussion.  
The class will meet in the Chapel.  

 

¶ Walking with God: Growing a Contemplative Life, led by Perry 
Arledge. Weekly reflections on daily life, experiences in different 
kinds of meditation, discussion and growing in your faith and      
relationship with God. The class will meet in the Conference room. 

 

Also, watch for an Interest Survey in the bulletin.  We want and need 
your feedback about past and future adult class offerings. Please take a 
moment to complete the survey.  Thank you for your help. 
 

Gael Thompson 
Adult Education Coordinator 

So many people helped in preparing for and leading our Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, 
Stations of the Cross, Easter Sunrise, Easter Egg Hunt, 3rd Sunday Potluck & Easter 
Fellowship Breakfast, and Cantata Service. March was a busy month! Thanks for your 
contributions of food, money, talents, and time. 
 

We all have much to be thankful for and many blessings from such wonderful fellowship 
and celebration! 

Save the Date !! 
 

Dates for this summerôs VBS have been set! 

Mark your calendars NOW! 

Dates: 

July 9ð12 
 

Times: 

5:00 to 5:30ðDinner 

5:30 to 7:30ðVBS 
 


